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13 October 2005

Proposal for a New Programme


This proposal is in   Operational Phase


	1.
Name of Department and Departmental contact

Social Sciences.  Professor Graham Farrell (g.farrell@lboro.ac.uk , Tel X 8369).

	2.
Award and Title of proposed new programme (see * below)

MSc Criminal Justice Research



	3.
Month and Year of first intake to the programme


If Senate approval can be obtained at its November 2005 meeting, the intention would be to invite suitable students currently registered on the Department’s existing MSc Criminology and Criminal Justice to transfer to the new programme with immediate effect.  


Direct recruitment to the programme to commence in October 2006.


Will the programme be offered as:


 FORMCHECKBOX 

full-time


 FORMCHECKBOX 

part-time


 FORMCHECKBOX 

full-time and part-time



	4. If the proposed new programme is a revised version of an existing programme, state how this will be phased in, i.e. - year(s) that Parts B, C, D will commence; pathway for students currently on placement/leave of absence and resit students


N/A


	5.
List the numbers of any new modules proposed.  No new modules proposed

List the numbers of any restructured modules (changed credit weighting) proposed.  None proposed
 

	6.
Is it intended that any modules will be available by full/partial Distance Learning?
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Yes













 FORMCHECKBOX 
  No

Is it intended that the programme will be fully Distance Learning?



 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Yes













 FORMCHECKBOX 
  No



	7.
Reasons for the proposal: its purpose and relevance; how it will enhance calibre of teaching and learning; implications for existing programmes and modules in the department (see * below)
The aim is to present an MSc with a greater proportion of research training in order to attract ESRC recognition (and hence, hopefully more and better MSc and PhD students who can seek ESRC funding under its ‘1+3’ funding scheme).  The ESRC recognition also serves as a quality ‘kitemark’ for the programme.
The programme is made up of existing modules drawn from two of the Department’s existing PGT programmes, the MSc Criminology and Criminal Justice and the MSc Social Research (Social Science). 



	8.
Expected student numbers

c.4 in Year 1, c.5-10 in subsequent years.


	9.
Staffing implications - adequacy of existing departmental resources; net increase/reduction in staff teaching effort or demands on support staff

Existing departmental resources are adequate. 



	10.
Additional Library requirements

None. 


	11.
Additional Computing Support required 

None. 

        FORMCHECKBOX 
   Network/Software (please elaborate):

        FORMCHECKBOX 
   Lab Space (please elaborate):



	12.
Other resource implications, e.g. - lecture room, lab and other space requirements; equipment, materials; timetabling constraints (block-teaching for example); any special residential requirements

None.



	13.
Implications for other departments both providing and receiving 

None. 



	14.
Evidence of demand and suitability; views of lecturers; current/prospective students; external examiners/ assessors, professional/industrial bodies etc.

There is a clear demand among current students for the capacity to apply for ESRC funding for MSc and PhD courses in criminology.  Lecturers agree that students being able to seek ESRC funding will be to the benefit of both staff and students. 
Professor Nick Tilley, Professor of Sociology in the Graduate School, Business, Law and Social Sciences, Nottingham Trent University and an internationally renowned criminologist, has reviewed the proposal and offered his strong support.


	15.
Implications for employability

Students who obtain ESRC funding will be able to proceed to PhD.  This will therefore greatly enhance the employability of those students. In addition, students achieving their MSc with an ESRC accredited ‘kitemark’ will have enhanced status. 


	16.
Any other relevant information




· A department proposing a group of new programmes/titles with a high proportion of common modules, or proposing to add a new programme/title to an existing group of this kind, should produce information clearly defining the award pathways and justify the differentiation of the award titles.  Proposals of this type should be flagged up during the strategic phase, bearing in mind that the case may be driven by non-pedagogic issues (such as marketing, recruitment or administration).

For proposals of this kind, Departments are advised to produce a single set of Programme Regulations and one Programme Specification, identifying clearly the pathways to, and the ILOs for, the award titles.  

